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PRINCIPAL ISSUES:   Whether a new partnership that has as a partner an
existing partnership that was subject to a multi-tier alignment election
under subsection 249.1(9) can adopt the fiscal period established under
the latter provision.
POSITION:   No.
REASONS:    Subsection 249.1(9) does not contemplate the subsequent
addition of new partnerships.

XXXXXXXXXX
                            2012-047092
                            J. Gibbons, CGA

April 3, 2013

Dear XXXXXXXXXX:

Re:  Multi-Tier Alignment Election

This is in response to your email dated November 23, 2012, concerning the
“multi-tier alignment election” under subsection 249.1(9) of the Income
Tax Act (the “Act”).

In particular, you described a situation where a new partnership (the
“New Partnership”) is formed on October 1, 2012, by a partnership (the
“Existing Partnership”), which holds a 90% interest, and a corporation,
which holds the remaining 10% interest.  Since the Existing Partnership
is part of a group of multi-tier partnerships (the “Multi-Tier Group”)
that elected under subsection 249.1(9) of the Act to adopt a May 31
fiscal period end, you wish to know whether the New Partnership can adopt
this same fiscal period or whether it must end its fiscal period on
December 31 pursuant to paragraph 249.1(1)(c) of the Act.

Our comments

Written confirmation of the tax implications inherent in particular
transactions is given by this Directorate only where the transactions are
proposed and are the subject matter of an advance income tax ruling
request submitted in the manner set out in Information Circular 70-6R5,
Advance Income Tax Rulings, dated May 17, 2002.  Also, where the
particular transactions are completed, the inquiry should be addressed to
the relevant Tax Services Office. Nonetheless, we are prepared to offer

IJG
Highlight



the following general comments.

Based on the foregoing, paragraph 249.1(1)(c) of the Act would apply to
the New Partnership such that it would be required to end its fiscal
period on December 31.  As a further consequence, the original Multi-Tier
Group would now fail the requirement in paragraph 249.1(9)(a) of the Act
since the New Partnership is now part of the Multi-Tier Group that must
have coinciding fiscal period ends.  As a result, all of the partnerships
in the Multi-Tier Group would be required to end their fiscal periods on
December 31 pursuant to paragraph 249.1(1)(c) of the Act.

We trust these comments will be of assistance.

Yours truly,

G. Moore
for Director
International Division
Income Tax Rulings Directorate
Legislative Policy and Regulatory Affairs Branch
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